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Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

State of Hawaii Department of Human Services
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Phone:  808-586-5283
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M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
    Thursday, June 4, 2020
PLACE:
Ho’opono


1901 Bachelot Street


Honolulu, HI  96817


(via Skype or Call-in)
PRESENT:

1. ​Sub-Committee: Don Patterson, Dane Alani, Mike Miyashiro, Doug Moises and Stan Young
2. Members:  Evelyn Ah San, Kyle Aihara, Chris Akamine, Dyllon Asami, Ted Chinn, Joel Cho, Ron Flormata, Ivy Galariada, Walter Ishikawa, Byron Jitchaku, Kenny Johnson, Desiree Lacewell, Lespaul Naki, Rhani Naki, Clyde Ota, Norman Ota, Gail Sakamoto, Wanda Takaesu, Myles Tamashiro, Martha Vo (Trainee) and Stan Young
3. Ho'opono:  VRA Maureen Bates, SBA Lea Dias, BEP Manager Kathleen Fujimoto, VFS Tad Matsuno and Bruce Chin, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guest:  DAG Lori Wada
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Don called the meeting to order at 2:17 p.m.

DISCUSSION OF WHETHER PENDING ISSUES AND EARLY BENEFITS PAYMENTS DURING THE CURRENT EMERGENCY CONDITION ARE NECESSARY TO ADDRESS NOW:
DAG Lori noted that this was item was covered.
PROGRAM REPORT:

1. Kat noted that BEP worked hard to gather PPE supplies which were paid by VR and thanked VRA.  The supplies will be ready for distribution next week.  Included in the supplies are:

1 gallon gel hand sanitizer

1 funnel

1 16oz pump hand sanitizer

1 box of 50 latex gloves

1 box of 50 disposable face masks

1 roll of blue tape

1 gallon liquid hand sanitizer

1 gallon disinfectant

1 spray bottle

3 face shields, 1 was donated by Stan Young
1 money tray

We are still waiting for arrival of 24”x30” plexiglass shields for countertops.  Total cost for the PPE was approximately $12,000.

2. RSRA Balance:  The cash balance in the RSRA as of May 26, 2020 was $2,143,000 and the allotment balance available to spend by June 30, 2020 is $539,195.
Projected expenses until 6/30/20:

Medical Supplement
$86,000

Maintenance/Repair
$35,000

VM Commissions
$15,000

Kona Airport Terminal Renovation
$150,000

BCI 
$210,000

Subsequently, there is an allotment balance of $43,000 as of May 26, 2020.

Don noted everything looks good and we should be receiving the $2,000 supplement in the 4th quarter.  The supplement will be processed immediately and checks should be mailed to recipients within 2-4 weeks.
Ivy asked about the VM commissions allotment which affects the RSRA allotment, noting it should be held in a separate account.  Kat replied that there is a mixture of unassigned and assigned VM commissions.
3. Projected Effect of COVID-19 to the SFY 2020 Budget and SFY 2021 Proposed Budget:  Don noted we are unsure of the income we will be getting from airport (BVO), but the year’s almost over and, as Kat reported, we will be ok with expenses this fiscal year.
VRA Maureen noted VR will try support the offset of costs as far into 2021 as we can, but we have no inside track with the State Legislature or the return of the economic viability in Hawaii to recover from the pandemic.  She reiterated we want to support the blind vendors because this is unprecedented, and we’ll do what we can.
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Kahului Airport VF #M-2, Update on Progress of Gate 27:  During discussion, Kat confirmed that $100K was moved to be used for Gate 27 and Stan asked for a commitment of $100K so they can proceed with construction bid.  Kat noted that the committee didn’t want to go through the state procurement process before so they made it a private venture.  Now that they are requesting RSRA monies, they will need to follow procurement procedures.
VRA Maureen added that if there isn’t a contract in place that they go through the prior approval process and DVR will see if they can obtain federal funding with their federal partner.

DAG Lori confirmed that they can’t accept the bid if they want to use RSRA or federal funds.  The work-around will be to obtain 2 other bids who are higher than the contractor they want to use.
2. Medical Benefit of $7,000 and Retirement Benefit of $3,000 for SFY 2021:  Don noted the committee already voted $7,000 for medical and $5,000 for retirement, although the agency is proposing $3,000 for retirement.  Following his recap of the proposed SFY 2021 budget, he feels there will be a large cushion to be able to payout the same benefits of $12,000.
Kat suggested that the committee stagger the benefits should the situation change drastically.

After comments, Dane moved to recommend $7,000 for medical and $5,000 for retirement for SFY 2021.  The motion was seconded by Stan and carried by unanimous voice vote, with Stan, Dane, Doug, Mike, and Don voting in favor.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Assistance with Inventory when Vending Facilities Re-open:  Unable to use RSA/VR funds.
2. Assistance for Inventory Losses due to the COVID-19 Pandemic:  Unable to use RSA/VR funds.
3. Training Program on June 25:  Ivy noted everything is ok as previously discussed in Training meeting.
NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is to be determined.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss and hearing no objections, Dane moved to adjourn the meeting.  Stan seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 3:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:

KF:mra
Ho'opono/Employment Section
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